Bernard Canez

From: Salvador Mendoza

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:12 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email; Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education Fund's
Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California's Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Salvador Mendoza



Bernard Canez

From: Grisey Perez o

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:17 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education Fund
2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California 2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

-Grisey Perez
District 4 Resident



Bernard Canez

From: Ricky Hopkins

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:15 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education Fund
2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California 2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Ericka Kruse
District 1 Resident

Sent from my iPhone



Bernard Canez

From: Feliciano Anzaldo

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:13 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

I am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Feliciano Anzaldo Jr



Bernard Canez

From: K.d Kawasaki

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:12 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive muliti-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Kara Kawasaki



Bernard Canez

From: Jonah Bassman

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:03 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education Fund
Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California Parks Advocates
United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Jonah Bassman

Sent from my iPhone



Bernard Canez

From: Leslie Torres

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:02 kM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goais for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Bernard Canez

From: Leslie Torres

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 2:59 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

I am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive muiti-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Clerk

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:01 PM

To: Briana Parra

Cc: Clerk

Subject: FW: FY 23-24 PARCS/Measure P Budget Priorities- CNC Education Fund

Attachments: Mini-Pitch Installation Site Preferences and Requirements (1).pdf; FY 23-24 CNC's Fresno

Parks Advocates United Budget Priorities.pdf; Mini-Pitch System Modular Sports
Solution Brochure (1).pdf; Mini-Pitch Impact Report Data (April 2022) (1).pdf

From: Pedro Navarro Cruz _ _
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 2:51 PM

To: Aldi Ramirez Clerk ; Edward Chinevere
Aaron Aguirre
Cc: Hatzune Aguilar - - Samantha Valadez ., Cassandra Gutierrez
- Ericka Hopkins ’ . Brenda Quispe
) ; Jimmy Dhah - Setareh Tais
. . fidel chavez '
Luis Miranda ‘Tony Quezada
Samuel Trinidad ) Luie Gee _
FCCSOCCER ) *; FUTSAL Underground
; Christopher Estep -

Subject: FY 23-24 PARCS/Measure P Budget Priorities- CNC Education Fund

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Aaron, Aldi, Edward, and the office of the City Clerk,

We hope you all had a great 3-day weekend and that this email finds you well. | want to share with you the budget
priorities that Fresno residents that are a part of CNC's Fresno Parks Advocates United have identified for their

neighborhood parks and PARCS Department.
Best Regards,

Pedro Navarro Cruz
Community Organizer
CNC Education Fund
559-800-2313

Cuenta Conmigo Census 2020 Website
CNCEF Facebook

CNCEF Instagram

CNCEF Twitter
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TS0 MINI-PITCH INSTALLATION SPECIFICATIONS LA

TO INCREASE ACCESS TO SOCCER IN UNDERSERVED COMMUNITIES, THE U.S. SOCCER FOUNDATION WORKS
WITH COMMUNITY PARTNERS NATIONWIDE TO OFFER SOCCER FOR SUCCESS, A HIGH-QUALITY AFTER-SCHOOL
PROGRAM, AND TO CREATE SAFE PLACES TO PLAY THE GAME.

THE MINI-PITCH

In communities where space is at a premium, the U.S. Soccer Foundation developed what we
call the mini-pitch. These are small, customized hard court spaces perfectly suited for organized
soccer programs and pick-up games. Not only do mini-pitches provide quality playing surfaces
for children and adults, they also transform the look and feel of neighborhoods. Below, please
find information to help your organization target potential spaces for mini-pitch installation.

MINI-PITCH SITE REGUIREMENTS MINI-PITCH SITE PREFERENCES

Current concrete/asphalt surface — cannot construct o Targeted mini-pitch space is currently unused or

on grass or dirt underutilized (common targets are defunct or
5,000-7.200 square feet {typically 100-120" long and underutilized tennis/basketball courts, parking lots. or
50-60" wide) open play spaces)

Surface is open, flat, acceptable for soccer play Availability for branding/logo placement on mini-pitch
and free of major obstructions surface and potential windscreens

Surface is in a state of good repair, with Potential to host youth development programming,
minimal cracks (1" or less in width) or deviations such as the U.S. Soccer Foundation’s Soccer for

No planned installation on proposed site for a Success program

minimum of 6-8 years o Accessible to the public for year-round use
Confirmation that landowner is comfortable with

repurposing of space

For more information on mini-pitch installation and other Safe Places to Play initiatives, contact Alex Bard at
abard@ussoccerfoundation.org or 202-872-6660.

U.S. Soccer Foundation | www.ussoccerfoundation.org | info@ussoccerfoundation.org




CNC'’s Fresno Parks Advocates United
Fiscal Year 2023-2024 The City of Fresno Budget Priorities

1) $600.000 to expand the
organizations.

- FPAU Priorotiy from FY 22-23

- Adopted by Fresno City Council with $300,000

- Once implemented it excluded a major component which is for organizations and
youth-serving businesses to also have access to the funds.

Why invest in these organizations?

These organizations already have relationships in the neighborhoods they serve.

Many of these organizations are completely volunteer ran. These funds can help the
organizations be self-sustainable and reach more youth.

The volunteerism performed in these organizations is an unappreciated gem in the city
of Fresno. This will both help the organizations and ultimately serve more youth.

It's being done elsewhere! The County of San Diego implemented this voucher program
inclusively as we are asking.

B

IT WILL GET MORE KIDS ACTIVE!

- Many families have financial barriers right now making sports and recreation not a make
priority. This program inclusively ran can alleviate families with financial hardships while
using city funds to support the well-being of kids.

- Some families with financial hardships have multiple kids!

2) $75.000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey

Ensuring that residents have equitable access to parks, including facilities and programming
that fit their specific needs, can have profound positive effects.

Currently, the City of Fresno is conducting a survey on implementing Measure P and distributing
its funding. There's no way to control how many times someone can participate or if the
participant even lives in Fresno. Through this method, the City of Fresno is getting an
unrepresentative and skewed outcome where smaller communities are being overrepresented.
This process also leaves room for certain groups or individuals to manipulate the process.



An excellent alternative to a random survey is a representative sample survey. A representative
sample is a small number of people who reflect a more extensive group as accurately as
possible.

We recommend that this survey is done annually to monitor new trends and any changes
associated with Parks, Recreation, and the arts.

E 2022- m faR iv

3) $5.000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

Participatory budgeting (PB) is a democratic process in which community members decide how
to spend part of a public budget. It puts power into the hands of Fresno residents to decide how
their tax dollars are spent. It's a better way to manage public money. Residents’ input makes up
for any gaps in local leaders’ knowledge of the subject matter. This leads to better, more
equitable, and innovative solutions while also bringing the people and their government closer
together as a community. In the PB process, historically disenfranchised groups are able to
participate. Historically marginalized individuals tend to participate more, leading to the
government hearing voices of residents who have previously been silenced. To reiterate: the PB
process strengthens civic engagement by creating new relationships, empowering new leaders,
and strengthening local democracy. This is one of the recommendations from the 2020
Commission on Police Reform. Recommendation #36 to be exact. We see this enacted as a
solution to the struggle to have residents participate in government. Including the Parks,
Recreation, and Arts Commission.

We encourage the Parks, Recreation, and Arts Commission to send a recommendation to the
City of Fresno to incorporate a city-wide participatory budgeting process that can include parks,
recreation, and the arts but is not exclusive to.

Participatory Budgeting Project

Video on a PB Process in New York City

4) li ip with th rF i n
initiative to create and resurface multi-sport possible facilities.

Futsal/Pickleball Courts Futsal/Basketball Court

Mini-Pitch System"

MODULAR SPORTS SOLUTION




-> Page 62
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Pictured above: A sketch of what a US Soccer Foundation Safe Places to play
Futsal court with Measure P funding could look like.

Safe Places to Play - National Initiative

In communities where space is at a premium, the U.S. Soccer Foundation developed what they
call the mini-pitch. These are small, customized hard court spaces perfectly suited for organized
soccer programs and pick-up games. Not only do mini-pitches provide quality playing surfaces
for children and adults, but they also transform the look and feel of neighborhoods.

Impact Nationwide:

% Increasing Access
> 96% say their mini-pitch is accessible to all
> 90% of mini-pitches are located 30 minutes or less from users
> 31% of mini-pitch users are new to soccer on average.
> 69% of users are eligible for free and reduced-priced meals
% Providing More Opportunities to Play
> 5x more soccer is played at the sites after the installation of mini-pitch
> 4: the average number of hours programming is running per day on each court
> 3: Daily additional hours of play made possible by mini-pitch lighting
< Strengthening Communities
> 99% say people in their communities say their communities are more active after
the installation of a mini-pitch (court).
> 98% say their community feels safer after the installation of mini-pitch
> 91% say their mini-pitch serves as a community hub



5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can
accommodate Futsal (5v5 soccer), Basketball. and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions. and Lafayette
Parks.

Relative Data to Support

o Fresn k 2022
o Data for Social Good (DSG) was commissioned by The Fresno County Civic
Engagement Table (FCCET), a coalition of local organizations to conduct a
survey within the City of Fresno. The research was conducted from June 25 to
August 23, 2022. A total of 1,850 Fresno residents were contacted via phone by
coalition members. DSG oversampled Latinos, Blacks, and Asians to
approximate the City's registered voters and has a 2+/- margin of error. This is
the third iteration of Fresno Speaks conducted in 2020, 2021, and now 2022.
m The city of Fresno approved Measure P to tax retail transactions.
The City projects being able to dedicate almost $75 million to
improve & maintain parks and facilities create new parks and trails,
and fund recreation, community, and arts programs. Of the following
options, what would be the best use of funds? (Choose one)
e Citywide Data
49.5% - Improving Picnic Facilities
19.1% - Expanding Soccer Facilities
13.7% - Refurbishing Basketball Courts
6.6% - Baseball Fields
4.5% - Building Volleyball Courts
3.2% - Football Fields
2.1% - Building Pickleball Courts
0.9% - Cricket
o 0.5%- Field Hockey
e Fresno Parks Masterplan (Adopted December 14, 2017, by the City of Fresno)

0O 0O O 0O 0O 0O O ©

o The Masterplan concludes that Soccer is the most on-demand activity locally with
participation ranging from 11 to 34% higher than the national average for soccer
participation.

m  25% higher participation than the national average in the city as a whole
for soccer.

m 5% higher participation than the national average in the city as a whole
for volleyball.

m 5% higher participation than the national average in the city as a whole
for basketball.
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7)$6.000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

Somehow this motion which was voted for and approved by the city council did not make
it into the 2022-2023 Fiscal Budget. We do not know if it was a clerical or administrative
error, however, residents have waited an entire year for these improvements. Our desire
is for this to be corrected with current fiscal year funds or next year's funds as needed.

For further questions and comments please contact
Pedro Navarro Cruz at (559) 800-2313 and pedro@cncedfund.org



Mini-Pitch System™

MODULAR SPORTS SOLUTION

S o5

FOUNDATION We Make It Happen.




The Mini-Pitch System™
modular sports solution has

an innovative, all-in-one design
to help communities create

fun and active play spaces by
revitalizing public areas.

Created to assist the U.S. Soccer Foundation in
providing safer places to play the game, the Mini-
Pitch System is ideal for transforming abandoned
courts and other underutilized areas into places where
children and families can come together in the spirit
of teamwork, empowerment, and physical activity. The
system supports the Foundation’s /t’s Everyone’s Game
movement to ensure that all children have access to

the game and its many benefits.

Complete

The mini-pitch comes as a modular system complete
with lighting, fencing, goals, benches, ADA-compliant

access, and lockable storage.

Convenient

Assembly can be done by a three-person

crew in approximately 16 hours.

Customizable

You'll have options on the size of your pitch and
custom signage. Acrylic surfacing is provided and

can be color customized.




“The new soccer pitches will allow our students to engage in
physical fitness, learn the tenets of teamwork, and have fun.
Partnerships that benefit our students are an essential part of our
success as a district.”

- Roger Leén, Newark Superintendent of Schools




Lighting control system
Complete System with 24/7 support

The Mini-Pitch System™ modular sports solution
includes lighting, structural, and electrical
components designed and engineered to work
together for streamlined installation and reliable

operation.
ADA-compliant access

« Factory-built, wired, aimed, and tested.
+ Fast, trouble-free installation.

- Rugged reliability, designed to be long-lasting in

all weather conditions and atop all surfaces.

. 10-year warranty covers all parts and labor.

TLC for LED® Lighting
Enjoy the benefits of the LED sports lighting

technology of choice at venues around the world.

- Custom optics create a more uniform distribution

of light for better visibility.

- Patented glare control preserves darkness around

your pitch, keeping neighbors happy.
- Instant on/off and energy efficient operation.

Control-Link® Service

Your system will be supported by Musco’s

Control-Link control system.

« Manage your lights instantly, from anywhere,

with a touch of a smartphone.

. 24/7 support from the Musco Team includes

troubleshooting and scheduling assistance.

Galvanized steel
and structure

- Get a real, live voice on the other end of the
phone anytime you call Control-Link Central™

service center.



Energy efficient, neighbor friendly
TLC for LED® lighting

Built-in goals

Lockable storage

e 10-Year Parts and Labor Warranty

With Musco’s long-term parts and labor warranty, you'll have the peace

of mind in knowing that you won't have to pay for maintenance of your

Mini-Pitch System™.
fencin -
9 - No maintenance costs for the next decade.
- Every part and all labor covered.

. Supported by Musco’s regionally-based technicians.

Separate playing surface warranty is provided by the surface contractor.




Your Pitch, Your Way

The Mini-Pitch System™ modular sports solution gives you customization options with the ability to combine any of the below
widths and lengths to meet your exact needs.

O,

40 ft x 84 ft
12mx25m

) ¢
E

50 ftx 104 ft
15mx32m

by

76 ftx 84 ft
23mx25m
40ft (12 m)
120 ft(36 m)
40ft(12m)
104 ft(32m)
40 ft(]Zmﬁ] @
Baft{25m)

96 ft x 104 ft
29mx32m

50 ft {15 m)

S
50t (15m) J

50ft(15m)

Dana Middle School, Hawthorne, California, USA

120 ft (36 m)
1
b
104t (32m)
84 ft(25m)

0y

@/‘—\g

60 ft x 120 ft
18mx36m

[7

<

s =
b : |
116 ft x 120 ft
35mx36m = =
™ f
60 ft (18 m) J C) L
120 ft (36 m)
60ft (18 m)
104 ft (32 m)
60 ft (18 m)
84 ft (25 m)

Sunrise Park, Pleasant Hill, lowa, USA




City of Des Moines, Des Moines, lowa, USA




W SRS

Capitahill Middile Sehool, Okishioma Gity BKlatioma, UsA

Py

|
|
|
|

|

‘
%o U:3

SOCCER

We Make It Happen FOUNDATION

WWW.MUusCco.com www.ussoccerfoundation.org

e-mail: lighting@musco.com e-mail: info@ussoccerfoundation.org

2019, 2021 Musco Sports Lighting LLC - M-3208-enU5-6
.5, and foreign patents issued and pending
US Soccer Foundation is a registered trademark in the United States to United States Soccer Foundation.




Safe Places to Pla y
Mini-Pitches

At the U.S. Soccer Foundation, we are working to create a future
where children thrive and underserved communities are
strengthened through the power of soccer.

Our Safe Places to Play mini-pitches do just that by transforming
and revitalizing underutilized areas into state-of-the-art places to
play soccer. These mini-pitches are installed in underserved
communities where family income, race, and gender are often
factors that limit opportunities to play and benefit from all that
soccer offers.

Providing More

Increasing Access i
Opportunities to Play

to the Game

: 5x more soccer is played at sites

say their m|n|-p|tch is accessible after installation of a mlnl-pItCh

to all
4: The average number of hours

@ programming is running per day

of mini-pitches are located 30 o e i srie

minutes or less from users

of mini-pitch users are new to
soccer on average

made possible by mini-pitch

@ 3: Daily additional hours of play
s lighting

99% say people in their
communities are more active
after installation of a mini-pitch

Strengthening | |
g 98% say their community feels
Communities safer after installation of a

mini-pitch

91% say their mini-pitch
serves as a community hub




Briana Parra

From: Clerk

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 8:28 AM

To: Briana Parra

Subject: FW: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

From: Ezequiel Corona

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:19 PM

To: Clerk <Clerk@fresno.gov>

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

I am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,



Briana Parra

From: Clerk

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 8:30 AM

To: Briana Parra

Subject: FW: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

From: Hashid Media Management Coordinator for HEAL

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:21 PM

To: Clerk <Clerk@fresno.gov>

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,



Briana Parra

I=—— ==

From: Clerk

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 8:27 AM

To: Briana Parra

Subject: FW: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

From: Michelle Kazoua Yang

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:19 PM

To: Clerk <Clerk@fresno.gov>

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,



Briana Parra

From: Clerk

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 8:31 AM

To: Briana Parra

Subject: FW: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

From: Jane Segundis

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:21 PM

To: Clerk <Clerk@fresno.gov>

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| fabiola Sahagin am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California
Education Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issuesin our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,



Briana Parra

From: Clerk

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 8:31 AM

To: Briana Parra

Subject: FW: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

From: Garo Minasian

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:22 PM

To: Clerk <Clerk@fresno.gov>

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email; Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

I am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,
Garo Minasian



Briana Parra

From: Clerk

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 8:31 AM

To: Briana Parra

Subject: FW: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

From: Garo Minasian

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:22 PM

To: Clerk <Clerk@fresno.gov>

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,
Garo Minasian



Briana Parra

From: Alyssa Smith

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 8:35 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.



Briana Parra

From: alexcantu

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 7:05 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: I Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Jagmit Dhah )

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 6:50 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council, | am writing to ask you to adopt all the
budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education Fund Parks Advocates United committee. 1)
$600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations. 2) $75,000 to
conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey 3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement
process 4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and
resurface multi-sport possible facilities. 5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use
court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5 soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks. 6)
Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities. 7)$6,000 for new goal posts
and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal These proposals directly support my neighborhood,
my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our neighborhood parks. These proposals reflect and address
the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our future, and our city. Invest in the
future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California Parks Advocates United.

Thank you.
Sincerely,

Jimmy Dhah



Briana Parra
=

From: Isaiah Asprec

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 6:43 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund€€2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California€p€2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Isaiah Asprec



Briana Parra

From: Viva Tom

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 6:31 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund€€2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California€€2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,



Briana Parra

From: Eddie De Leon

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 6:24 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey

3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Jorge Saldana

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 6:20 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: I Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Arturo Huizar

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:58 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email; Use caution with links and attachments

| support the following project:

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Anthony Bencomo

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:51 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Anthony

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Luie Gee

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:44 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Luis Garcia Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget
Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

I am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Luis A Garcia



Briana Parra

From: Michelle Kazoua Yang

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 3:02 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New Californias Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Estevan Paz

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:32 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: I Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund€»€»2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California€p€»2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Estevan paz



Briana Parra

From: Donovan Batres

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:30 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Vicente Chavez _

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:29 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email;: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone



Briana Parra

From: Jonathan Navarro

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:26 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund%u2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California%u2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely, Jonathan Navarro



Briana Parra

From: Viva Tom

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 8:39 AM

To: Clerk

Subject: | Support these PARCS, Measure P, and City of Fresno FY22-23 Budget Priorities

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Dear Fresno Parks, Recreation, & Arts Commission, and Fresno City Council,

| am writing to ask you to adopt all the budget requests made by Communities for a New California Education
Fund€€2019s Parks Advocates United committee.

1) $600,000 to expand the Youth Fee Waiver/Voucher Program to also include youth-serving organizations.
2) $75,000 to conduct an annual Representative Sample Survey
3) $5,000,000 for a city-wide Participatory Budgeting engagement process

4) Formalize a partnership with the US Soccer Foundation and their Safe Places to Play initiative to create and resurface
multi-sport possible facilities.

5) the City of Fresno prioritizing investing in and building an inclusive multi-use court that can accommodate Futsal (5v5
soccer), Basketball, and Volleyball at Quigley, Lions, and Lafayette Parks.

6) Make all new playgrounds accessible and accommodated for all children with disabilities.

7)$6,000 for new goal posts and nets at the hockey rink at Cary Park. Including goals for Futsal

These proposals directly support my neighborhood, my family, and myself and would fix some of the issues in our
neighborhood parks.

These proposals reflect and address the needs of constituents and fulfilling them successfully invests in our families, our
future, and our city.

Invest in the future of Fresno, and adopt all the budget asks made by Communities for a New California€@€2019s Parks
Advocates United. Thank you.

Sincerely,



